

Halsford Park Primary School

Manor Road, East Grinstead, West Sussex, RH19 1LR Tel: 01342 324643 Mrs Claire Spencer – Headteacher

officehp@partnersinlearning.co.uk www.halsfordparkprimaryschool.co.uk

11th November 2024

Walking to the Post Office - 27th November 2024

Dear Parents,

As we approach Christmas, the children will be writing and sending a letter to Father Christmas. We will be including the children's first names and using the school address, so the children can receive a reply from Father Christmas. The children's names will be deleted by the Royal Mail, once the children have received a reply.

We would like to take the children on a walk to the local post box on Heathcote Drive to post their letters. We are planning to do this in the afternoon of Wednesday 27th November at 1:30pm and would expect to be back in school by 2:30pm. If the weather is especially wet, we would like to have a reserve date of Thursday 28th November (at the same times in the afternoon).

To enable us to do this we will need some volunteers to walk with us to ensure we have a safe journey. If you are available and willing to help, complete the volunteer section on the Google Form https://forms.gle/siQ9hTv2kUUWFV4R9 (unfortunately younger siblings will not be able to accompany us). If more help is offered than needed, to be fair, we will pull names out of a hat!

Thank you for your continued support. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to speak with a member of the Early Years team.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Gibbons Mrs Sheldrake and the Early Years Team

